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monitoring and/or electronic monitoring provider to meet the coverage levels identified ' the
Council and help achieve the catch monitoring goals of the FMP.

MOTION 6: To request the Council ask the Agency and the FMAT/PDT to review the p posed
division of cost responsibilities (p. 6 of Discussion Document) with the goal being a 50-50 IFM
cost-sharing outcome.

Motions 4 and 6 both seek to allocate observer costs between the industry and the government to
different degrees. I believe the intent of Motion 4 was to consider a fully industry-funded
monitoring program with little to no NMFS-associated costs. For example, the service provider
would be responsible for both data collection and quality assurance, funded by the fishing
industry, and would simply provide complete, packaged data to NMFS for use in management.
Motion 6 seeks an equal cost allocation between the industry and government, expressly seeking
a 50-50 cost sharing goal. This motion’s cost apportionment goal is similar to the cost
apportionment that was disapproved in Atlantic Herring Amendment 5 and Squid, Mackerel,
Butterfish Amendment 14. Notwithstanding this potential shortcoming, developing and
considering either motion will require further analysis of respective cost responsibilities.

Up to this point in the development of this amendment, we have been working with a definition
of cost responsibilities that has cleared :gal review as consistent with our legal obligations,
including the Magnuson-Stevens Act and the Antideficiency Act. The definition differentiates
between NMFS responsibilities to ensure data quality and manage the fisheries with costs for
services provided to the industry to meet their regulatory requirements. The definition is also
consistent with cost responsibilities used in other regions. There may be room for re-
interpretation of these definitions, but revisiting them would require our development of a
national policy that could be applied consistently across regions. Consequently, considering
changes to these definitions as proposed in the Committee’s motions will require further
development and analysis that likely would take several months, and it may not result in any
change to our current guidance.

I hope that the Councils find this advice useful as we continue development of this action. As
always, please do not hesitate to contact me or my staff if you would like additional clarification

or have other questions.

Sincerely,

John K. Bullard
_ M Regional Administrator





